
Jan - June 2018-Bi-Annual Newsletter of University of Turbat (Kech Makran) Balochistan  

Tradition, Innovation, Excellence

KECH NEWS
BI-ANNUAL NEWSLETTER OF

UNIVERSITY OF 

TURBAT

Vol. 06 No. 01
Jan - June 2018

In this issue

Important News &
Events at UoT

1
2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9
10
11
12

CONTACT INFO

EDITORIAL STAFF

UNIVERSITY OF TURBAT
OFFICE

M-8 ROAD, GINNAH, TURBAT MAKRAN BALOCHISTAN,
PAKISTAN (+92) 852400502

EMAIL: kechnews@uot.edu.pk
Website: http://www.uot.edu.pk

EDITOR-IN-CHIEF      - Prof. Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir
EDITOR                      - Ijaz Ahmed
DESIGNER             - Engr. Bilal ur Rehman
PHOTOGRAPHER       - Meer Bahad Baloch

TURBAT UNIVERSITY HOLDS 3RD SENATE 
MEETING
The UoT’s 3rd meeting of the Senate presided over by the 
Governor Balochistan and Chancellor UoT Muhammad Khan 
Achakzai, was held at Governor’s House Quetta on April 19, 
2018. The meeting was attended by varsity Vice Chancellor 
Prof Dr Abdul Razzaque Sabir, Mr Sajjad Ahmed Principal 
Secretary to Governor, Mr Qamar Masood Secretary  
Finance GoB, Addl Secretary H.E & Colleges GoB, Prof Ghulam  
Rasool Khalid Ex-Director Colleges Balochistan, Eng. M Usman 
Associate Prof BUET Khuzdar, Dr Zenat Sana Dean Faculty of  
Languages UoB, Prof Munir Ahmed Acting Dean Faculty  
Commerce, Law and Business Administration UoT, Dr Gul  
Hassan Director QEC, Registrar UoT Dr Hanif Rahman, 
Director Finance Ghulam Farooq, Miss Samina Faqir, 
Mr Mumtaz Ahmed and Representative of UoT Alumni  
Ms Seema Waris. The senate has also resolved to start new 
departments and faculty in the university to meet the changing 
requirements of the time.  Earlier, the VC UoT Prof Dr Abdul 
Razzaq Sabir informed the senate about the success story and  
progress report of the university in the year 2017. The apex 

house has 
also accorded  
approval of 
minutes of the 
meetings of 
various statuary 
bodies of the 
university held 
previously.

TURBAT UNIVERSITY HOLDS 3RD 
SENATE MEETING
MAULANA ABDUL GHAFOOR HAIDERI 
VISITS UOT,
VC UOT AT GWADAR BOOK FESTIVAL 2018
UOT STUDENTS RECEIVE LAPTOPS,
UOT AND SPO HOLD A SEMINAR,
HEC IPE REVIEW TEAM AT UOT
JUSTICE (R) SHAKEEL AHMED BALOCH 
VISITS UOT,
8TH MEETING OF UOT FINANCE &  
PLANNING COMMITTEE, 
UOT HOLDS 3RD AND 4TH ASRB MEETING
IBLC UOT REMEMBERS ATTA SHAD, 
HEC MONITORING AND EVALUATION 
TEAM VISITS UOT
LECTURES ARRANGED IN CHEMISTRY & 
LAW DEPARTMENT,
PROF RAISANI CONDOLENCE REFERENCE
LAPTOP DISTRIBUTION CEREMONY 
HELD IN UOT,
JUSTICE HASHIM KHAN KAKAR VISITS 
SCHOOL OF LAW UOT, 
UOT OBSERVED WOMEN’S DAY
START OF ACADEMIC YEAR 2018,
REPRESENTATIVES OF CONSULTATIVE 
FIRM VISIT GWADAR
ORIC PRE-SUMMIT MEETING HELD AT UOT,
DELEGATION FROM GWADAR VISITS UOT
BOS BY CHEMISTRY DEPARTMENT,
STEC UOT 2018
KEC UOT 2018,
UOT GWADAR CAMPUS WINS PEC 2018
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CHIEF JUSTICE BHC VISITS GWADAR CAMPUS,
PROF AHSAN IQBAL VISITS UOT GWADAR 
CAMPUS
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Deputy Chairman Senate Maulana Abdul Ghafoor Haideri visits UOT

Deputy Chairman Senate Maulana Abdul Ghafoor Haideri said institutions in Balochistan including 
Turbat University are doing great job by preparing students for challenges they come across in 
professional life.“I am glad to see how University of Turbat, an institute situated in remote area of 
Balochistan, has set an example by maintaining higher education standards,” said Deputy Chairman 
Senate while visiting Turbat University on Feb 13, 2018.
While appreciating the efforts of vice chancellor Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir and his team for the 
development of higher learning in the region he said that there is an immense passion for achieving 
higher education in students of Balochistan and they should prepare themselves for competition 
in all spheres of life because the development and prosperity comes through quality education. 
Earlier, the university’s vice chancellor Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir along with his team accorded 
him a warm welcome on arrival at Turbat University. Dr. Abdul Razzaq Sabir in his welcome address 
briefed the visitors on the background of the university’s establishment, meetings of statuary bodies,  
university infrastructure, development projects, governance system, academic programmes,  
enrolment of students, future plan and capacity-building activities of faculty members,  
administrative staff and students. Meanwhile Khalil Ahmed Buledi and Khalid Waleed Saifi had  
announced Rs 100,000 and Rs 50,000 respectively for purchasing books for the university.

VC UoT presided over different sessions in Gwadar Book Festival 2018

VC UoT Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir presided over different sessions in the closing day of the Gwadar 
Book Festival 2018. On March 18, presiding over a session on “Balochistan History, Civilization and 
Cultural Heritage” VC UoT identified many archeological sites and monuments across Balochistan 
which attract scholars to conduct research on it.” Congratulating the management of RCD Council 
Gwadar for organizing such a mega literary and recreational event successfully, Prof Dr Sabir said 
now Gwadar Book Festival has been turning to be distinction for Gwadar countrywide. In another 
session he paid tributes to the services rendered by “Abdullah Jan Jamaldini” in promoting Balo-
chi Culture and Language across the world. Addressing in the opening day of the Festival on 15th 
March 2018, Director Finance Ghulam Farooq Baloch, a famous progressive writer from Balochistan 
highlighted the literary contributions of Ustad Abdul Majeed Gwadari. The students of UoT Gwadar 
Campus also presented a play in Festival which was highly lauded by the audience.



Jan - June 2018-Bi-Annual Newsletter of University of Turbat (Kech Makran) Balochistan  3

Students of UoT Main Campus and Gwadar Campus receive laptops

UoT and SPO hold a seminar

As many as 106 shining students of main  
campus and Gwadar campus of UoT had  
received laptop from CM Balochistan  
Mir Abdul Quddos Bezinjo and Commander 
Southern Command Lieutenant General Asim  
Saleem Janjwa during a ceremony for distribu-
tion of laptop among the boys and girls under the 
youth mobilization program held on 25/01/2018. 
VC UoT Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir along with  
senior faculty and officials of UoT also attend-
ed the ceremony. “We need to work hard for the  
development of education in Balochistan,” he 
added.  The Chief Minister also announced a grant 

of Rs 50m for the establishment of Law faculty at Turbat University. 

Former Federal Minister for Information and a senior journalist Javed Jabbar said we need to 
take some practical measures which include reform in our education system for a better political  
environment and progressive socialization process. Former Minister said while addressing a seminar 
on “The Role of Education in Political Socialization” organized jointly by the University of Turbat (UoT) 
and Strengthening Participatory Organization (SPO). UoT registrar Dr Haneef Ur Rahman, Control-
ler Examinations Tanvir Ahmed, Deputy Registrar Gangzar Baloch, Mayor Turbat City Qazi Ghulam 
Rasool, faculty members, university officers and students were present in seminar. Jabbar assured 
to award some scholarships to the needy and deserving students of University of Turbat after its  
approval from the SPO Board of Directors. Chairman Political Science Department Changez Ahmed  
& Chairperson Education Department Mahnaz Aslam, Chief Executive of SPO Saleem Malik, Pervaiz 
Iqbal of BBCL, SPO BoD members Abid Rizvi, Zenat Yusafzai and Farida Nosherwani also spoke on 
the occasion. Faculty of Arts Humanities & Social Sciences Prof. Dr. Abdul Saboor Baloch also spoke 
in this occassion and presented the souvenir of the University to the speakers of the seminar.

A panel headed by Director QEC and Director IPD IIUI 
Dr Saeed Ul Hassan Chishti visited the University of 
Turbat from 31st January 2018 to 2nd February 2018. 
The four members panel which included Dr Usman 
Ghani Joint Director IM Sciences, Director QAA HEC 
Nasir Shah, DD QAA HEC Agha Muhammad Raza also 
met with university’s Vice Chancellor Prof Dr Abdul 
Razzaq Sabir, then Registrar (A) Dr Hanif Ur Rahman 
and Director QEC UoT Prof Dr Gul Hassan. They dis-
cussed and reviewed the matters related to academic 

development of the university. The team also visited the Gwadar Campus of Turbat University. A 
meeting was also held between visitors and director campus Ijaz Ahmed and faculty members.

HEC IPE review team meets VC and Registrar UOT
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Justice (R) Shakeel Ahmed Baloch, a member of 
the Election Commission of Pakistan (ECP) from 
Balochistan, has said that setting up a School of 
Law, raising number of department from three to 
ten at the Turbat University and setting up a Sub 
Campus at Gwadar in a short span of four years 
was a great achievement in the field of higher  
education. During a visit to School of Law at 
Turbat University on January 10, 2018, During 
short briefing dean faculty of Law Prof Dr Gul  
Hassan Said the Law department was established 
due to a keen interest and support of the Chief 
Justice of Balochistan High Court (BHC) Justice 

Noor Muhammad Meskanzai. Meanwhile, Justice (retd) Shakeel Ahmed Baloch also visited the main 
campus of Turbat University at Ginna area where he was warmly welcomed by the senior faculty 
members and administrative staff.

Turbat University’s rapid advance in higher education lauded
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The 3rd and 4th meeting of Advanced Studies 
and Research Board (ASRB), University of Turbat 
was held on January 24 and March 6, 2018, at 
Vice Chancellor office respectively. Both meet-
ings were chaired by VC Prof. Dr. Abdul Razzaq 
Sabir.Registrar Dr Haneef Ur Rahman, Faculty 
of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences Dean 
Prof Dr Abdul Saboor Baloch, Commerce and  
Management Sciences Dean Prof Dr Munir 
Ahmed Gichki, Faculty School of Law Dean Prof 
Dr Gul Hassan, Controller Examinations Tanvir 

Ahmed, Dr Naeemullah Khan, Dr Riaz Mazar, Mahnaz Aslam, Dr Ghafoor Shad and Principal Girls 
College Turbat were in attendance. The matters related to evaluation reports of M.Phil Scholars, the 
extension cases and opportunities of advanced studies were resolved accordingly.The Board also 
discussed and approved the minutes of ASRB which was held previously.

UoT holds 3rd and 4th ASRB meeting

“Due to timely planning, better financial disci-
pline, conduct of meeting of statuary bodies in 
regular interval, quality education system and ob-
serving merit strictly, Turbat University has earned 
countrywide recognition in the field of higher  
education’’ said the VC UoT Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq 
sabir while addressing the 8th meeting of Finance 
and Planning Committee of UoT held in Karachi 
on June 27, 2018. Earlier director fiance Ghulam 
Farooq presented report of current fiscal year and 
budget estimates of next financial year 2018-19.

Besides discussion on various financial matters, the meeting also approved the budget estimates 
of next financial year 2018-19, pension scheme for university employees, rules and regulations for  
university endowment fund and the recommendations presented by university ORIC. Director finance 
Ghulam Farooq, director QEC Prof Dr Gul Hassan, Management Sciences Dean Prof Dr Munir Ahmed,  
Dr Manzoor Ahmed Baloch, Muhammad Khalid Sarparah, HEC representative Javid Memon, dean 
research Dr Riaz Ahmed, chairman Economics department Abdul Qayyum,deputy registrar Gangzar 
Baloch, deputy director finance Rahmatullah and PSO to VC Chakar Hyder were in attendance.   

    8th meeting of UoT Finance & Planning Committee held
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IBLC UoT remembers Atta Shad 

Institute of Balochi Language and Culture (IBLC) University of Turbat has organized a commemora-
tive ceremony on February 13, 2018 at UoT main Campus on occasion of 21st death anniversary of 
Atta Shad, legend poet of Balochi Language and Literature in Balochistan and also famous across  
Pakistan.  Addressing on the occasion, VC Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir, director IBLC Prof Dr Abdul 
Saboor Baloch, faculty member Dr Ghafoor Shad, faculty member Sadiq Saba and other students 
highlighted the life history and literary work of Atta Shad. Paying tributes in their speeches the 
speakers said that “Atta was renowned for his poetry in Urdu and Balochi. He created a new poetic 
flavor in Urdu by bringing Balochi folk lore, romantic sagas and other poems which reflects various 
aspects of Balochi language and changes in Baloch society”. Prof Dr Sabir said that Atta unique style 
gave him a prominent place in the literary quarters and his diction was fresh as compared to his oth-
er contemporaries and he abandoned outdated expressions and metaphors. Prof Dr Abdul Saboor 
said that Atta discovered a new poetic language for his poetry. He skillfully projected the miseries of 
his people in his verses. In versifying the landscape, Atta Shad universalized his poetry by expanding 
the horizons of Balochistan.
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HEC Monitoring and Evaluation team visits UoT

Higher Education Commission (HEC) Monitoring and Evaluation (M&E) team headed by its director 
Dr Naveed Shah visited UoT main Campus and Gwadar campus from 14-16 March 2018. Project 
Director (A) did the briefing to the visitors regarding the progress of civil work of UoT project from 
2013 till date.  VC UoT Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir, Science and Engineering Faculty Dean Dr Hanif 
Rahman, Shah Mir Baloch, Chakar Hyder and Ghous Bakhsh were also present on the occasion.
Dr Naveed Shah ensured to provide all kinds of cooperation and assistance for the development of 
higher education in this remote part of the country.
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The Department of Chemistry has arranged a lecture program for its M.Phil Scholars at UoT 
Main Campus Ginnah on 22nd March, 2018. Sharing his views on “Current Trends on Biochemical  
Research” Prof. Dr. Abid Azhar, Director General Dr. A. Q. Khan Institute of Biotechnology and  
Genetic Engineering highlighted wide applications of Biochemical Sciences in various fields of life 
like food medicine, agriculture, Pharmaceutical and diagnostics, forensics and crime detection. He 
also discussed drawbacks and ethical issues related with the application of Biochemical Sciences. He 
appreciated the efforts of Department of Chemistry for initiating the M.Phil Program in Chemical 
and Biochemical Sciences. Addressing on the occasion Dr. Haneef Ur Rehman, Chairman, Depart-
ment of Chemistry thanked him for visiting his institution and delivering lecture for M.Phil. Scholars. 
The faculty member in Chemistry department Dr Naeemullah Khan and Mr. Zafar Baloch were also 
present on the occasion. Meanwhile Prof Dr Akhtar Baloch Vice Chancellor Shaheed Benazir Bhutto 
University Lyari Karachi, also shared his views on “Public Administration and Career Counselling” in 
a separate lecture program in University of Turbat on 22nd March 2018.

A condolence reference was held on January 17,2018 in the Conference Hall of UoT to  
remember with gratitude the services rendered by the Late Professor Dr Rasool Bakhsh Raisani for the  
promotion of education in Balochistan. Speaking on the occasion, the VC UoT Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq 
Sabir highly exalted the professional capabilities of the deceased, as well as the services rendered 
by him as a torch-bearer of education in Balochistan. He said the late professor did not only con-
tribute his services as a learned prominent scholar, but also played an effective role in reforming the 
education system.  According to Dr Sabir, the services rendered by the professor for the progress of 
University of Balochistan and University of Turbat remains unforgettable. 
Dean faculty of Arts, Social Sciences and Humanities Prof Dr Abdul Saboor Baloch, Director  
planning Muhammad Hayat, Chairman Commerce department Abdul Majid Nasir, dy registrar  
Gangzar Baloch and dy controller examinations Chakar Hyder also spoke on the occasion.  They 
expressed their sympathies with the family members of the deceased and paid rich tribute to the 
role which the late Raisani had played for the development of modern teaching methodology in the 
universities of Balochistan. 
The condolence reference was attended by Registrar Prof Dr. Hanif Ur Rahman, Director Finance 
Ghulam Farooq, Controller Examinations Tanvir Ahmed, Dr Ghafoor Shad, Dr Abdul Qayyum, Deans, 
Chairpersons, faculty members and administrative staff of the university.

Lectures arranged for M.Phil. Scholars in Chemistry and Law department

Prof Raisani was a torch bearer of education in Balochistan. VC UoT

6



Jan - June 2018-Bi-Annual Newsletter of University of Turbat (Kech Makran) Balochistan  

The department of Chemistry University of Turbat observed International Women’s day on 8th 
March 2018 at UoT main campus. The speakers highlighted the social, economic, cultural and  
political rights of women in the society. They said no society can be developed and prosperous  
without giving equal rights to the women. The theme of the day was “Be bold for change.”

The UoT Vice Chancellor Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq 
Sabir, Registrar Dr Hanif Rahman, Management 
Sciences faculty dean Prof Dr Munir Ahmed, Law 
faculty dean Prof Dr Gul Hassan, Director Finance 
Ghulam Farooq, Director Planning Muhammad 
Hayat, Controller examinations Tanvir Ahmed, 
Director Gwadar Campus Ijaz Ahmed and dy  
registrar Gangzar Baloch distributed laptops 
among the talented and deserving students of 
UoT under the program Prime Minister Laptop 
Scheme. The event was organized by the direc-
torate of Information Technology on 23/01/2018 
at Main Campus UoT. The event was attended 
by in-charge directorate of IT Abdul Hakeem, 
Mazhar Mohsin, Chaker Hyder, faculty members, 
admin staff and students.  

Justice Hashim Khan Kakar of Balochistan High 
Court (BHC) visited School of Law University 
of Turbat (UoT) on 15/3/2018 and interacted 
with the students of Law department. He also 
met with VC UoT Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir 
and agreed to outspread the cooperation for 
the promotion of legal education in the region. 
HEC director M&E Naveed Shah, Registrar BHC 
Rozi Khan Bareech, Science and Engineering  
faculty dean Dr Hanif Rahman, director QEC/
School of Law Prof Dr Gul Hassan, controller  
examinations Tanvir Ahmed, Management  
Sciences Dean Prof Dr Munir Ahmed Gichki,  
Qasim Gajizai, Mustafa Ayub, Chakar Hyder and 
heads of department and faculty members were 
in the attendance. Meanwhile they also visited 
UoT main campus Ginna.

Laptop distribution ceremony 
held in UoT

Justice Hashim Khan Kakar 
visits School of Law UoT

UoT observed Women’s Day
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Every student to get laptop under HEC vision 2025
The Vice Chancellor of UoT Prof Dr Abdul  
Razzaq Sabir said that his institution had  
attained several milestones in four years since 
its foundation. “Disseminating quality education 
and observing merit and discipline strictly in 
academic, administrative and financial matters 
is the top priority of the university,” said Sabir, 
while presiding over a meeting in the main 
campus on the occasion of start of new  
academic year on January 25, 2018.
Registrar Dr Hanif Ur Rahman, dean faculty of 
Law Dr Gul Hassan, dean faculty of Management 

Sciences Dr Munir Ahmed, director finance Gulam Farooq, director planning Muhammad Hayat, 
controller examinations Tanvir Ahmed, director Gwadar Campus Ijaz Ahmed, chairperson education 
department, Mehnaz Aslam, chairman Economics department Abdul Qayyum, PSO to VC Chakar 
Hyder and other heads of the teaching department were in attendance. “Preparations for organiz-
ing second convocation of the university are underway in which the participation of President of  
Pakistan Mamnoon Hussain is expected,” He added.He said that his institution was planning to 
award scholarships and laptop to every student of the university under the HEC vision 2025 and 
students would be sent on exposure and study tour to different parts of the country. 
The matters related to university budget, academic calendar, admission progress, classrooms and 
academic environment, needs of teaching department and other missing facilities were discussed 
thoroughly during the meeting.

Representatives of Consultative firm for the establishment of UoG visit Gwadar

The consulting firm (IN Consult Pvt ) for the establishment of University of Gwadar (UoG)  
visited Gwadar from January 14 to 17, 2018 and held consultative meeting/group discussion with  
Turbat University’s Vice Chancellor  Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir, Director QEC Prof Dr Gul Hassan,  
faculty Members/Administrative staff and students of Gwadar campus, civil society, heads of various  
educational institutions, local administration, GPA, GDA, NGOs, media person and other  
stakeholders from Gwadar. They shared suggestions and data requisitions for the feasibility study 
of establishment of a University at Gwadar. Mr. Asim Khanzada Dy Director P&D Higher Educa-
tion Commission, Mr. Iqbal P. Shiekh Chief Executive IN Consult (Pvt) Ltd. Mr. Nouman Iqbal Junior 
Consultant IN Consult (Pvt) Ltd. Mr. Sumera Islam Junior Consultant IN Consult (Pvt) Ltd were also 
present on this occasion.
Higher Education Commission (HEC) of Pakistan has awarded the assignment “Consultancy  
services to conduct Feasibility Study to establish University of Gwadar to IN Consult Pvt Ltd and their  
International Sub Contractor”. The purpose of the visit was to collect primary data from students and 
academia of Gwadar campus as well as from students of colleges and their principal. The consultants 
also visited project site. 
Series of meeting were also held in Quetta and Islamabad on subject matter.
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Delegation from Gwadar visits UoT main Campus

A delegation from Gwadar which included veteran educationist Sir khuda Bakhsh Hashim, Principal 
Girls College Gwadar Ms Sabeen, lecturer Boy’s Degree College Gwadar Mr. Zahid Baloch and ADC 
Gwadar Mr. Anees Tariq Gorgej visited Uot main campus Turbat on 7th February 2018 and met 
with UoT officials which included Vice Chancellor UoT Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir, director IBLC 
Prof Dr Abdul Saboor Baloch, controller examinations Tanvir Ahmed director Gwadar Campus Ijaz 
Ahmed and Chakar Hyder. They discussed the opportunities for the development of quality higher  
education in the region. They appreciated the UoT’s measures for the promotion of cheating free 
and transparent examination system. The Vice Chancellor presented shields to the visitors.

ORIC beneficial for economic uplift: UoT VC

The Turbat University’s (UoT) Vice Chancellor Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir has said that Office of 
Research, Innovation and Commercialization (ORIC) would play a vital role in economic develop-
ment and promotion of business activities in this part of the country. “the UoT ORIC has achieved 
many millstones. It has conducted entrepreneurship challenge and Business Gala”, said the VC while  
addressing the ORIC pre-summit meeting of 3rd Innovation Summit Balochistan 2018. The  
two-day pre-summit meeting was held in University of Turbat on March 1-2, 2018 in collaboration 
with other Universities of Balochistan. The meeting was attended by a delegation which included the 
ORIC’s Directors of various universities and representatives of business institutions in Balochistan, 
Dr Waheed Noor from University of Balochistan, Dr Waseem Asghar Khan from BUETK, Dr. M.M 
Tariq Kiani from CASVAB UoB, Zafarullah Jatak and Dr Mir Dost from LUAWMS, Aslam Zaib Manager 
R&D UET Khuzdar, Dr S. Rahmat Shah Associate Professor, Rehmatullah from Institute of Research 
Promotion (IRP), Bashir Agha from Pakistan Gems and Jewelry Training Center, Muhammad Iqbal  
Assistant Manager SMEDA Turbat University registrar Dr Haneef Ur Rahman, Faculty of Manage-
ment Sciences Dean Prof Dr Munir Ahmed Gichki, Chairman Economic department Abdul Qayyum, 
Mazar Mohsin Chairman Computer Science University of Turbat, PSO to VC Chaker Hyder and other 
faculty members were also present at this occasion. Dr Sabir said, “ORIC is working on many HEC 
research projects, has organized research workshops and encouraging the self-employment and job 
providing concept in the region.” He emphasized on aligning academic activities of the universities 
with the market requirement through strong academia-industry-society-government linkages.  The 
delegation also visited Gwadar and met with Gwadar Port Authority (GPA) Chairman Dostein Khan 
Jamaldini and Gwadar Development Authority (GDA) Director General Dr Sajjad Ahmed.
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1st Science Technology and Engineering Competition held at UOT
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1st Science Technology and Engineering Competition (STEC 2018) was organized by Faculty of  
Science and Engineering in collaboration with Office of Research, Innovation and Commercialization 
(ORIC) on 30th April, 2018 in University of Turbat Main Campus Ginnah. The core motive of this 
event is to motivate the students to present their ideas regarding practical innovations and research 
in the field of science and technology. More than 40 teams participated in this competition from 
UoT main campus, UoT Gwadar Campus, Balochistan Residential College Turbat, other public and 
private sector schools and colleges of Turbat and Gwadar. Chief Guest of this event was Dr. Jameel 
Ahmed Assistant commissioner Turbat. Doctors, engineers, lawyers, researchers, faculty members,  
administrative staff, students of schools and colleges form Turbat and Gwadar visited the project 
stalls. Judges of this competition were Prof. Muhammad Dawood from Gov.t Atta shad Degree  
College Turbat and Mr. Mazhar Iqbal District Program Manager PRP Proejct USAID. Team Green 
Bioethanol won the 1st prize, team “UoT Vehicle Tracking System” won the 2nd price and team 
SMSHF won the 3rd prize in this event. Shields and prize money were distributed in the closing  
ceremony. Certificates were distributed to all teams who participated and shields were also  
presented to judges and organizers of this event.

3rd Board Of Studies Conducted By Department Of Chemistry

The Department of Chemistry, University of Turbat conducted its third meeting of  
Departmental Board of Studies on 9th April, 2018 under the chairmanship of Dr. Haneef Ur Rehman,  
DeanFaculty of Science and Engineering, University of Turbat/Chairman Chemistry Department.  
Dr. Afsheen Aman Assistant Professor from Dr. A.Q. Khan Institute of Biotechnology and Genetic 
Engineering (KIBGE), University of Karachi. The members of the Board of studies, Department of 
Chemistry, developed frame work and the curriculum of BS in Biochemistry 2018 and revised the 
Curriculum BS Chemistry 2018. Finally, the members visited the classes and interacted with students 
of Chemistry and Biochemistry.
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Kech Entpreneurial Challenge -2018

A team from UoT Gwadar Campus secured 1st position in Business Plan Presentation in Preston 
Entrepreneurial Challenge ’2018, organized by Preston University Islamabad from 11-12 May 2018. 
It was an All Pakistan Inter University Business Plan Competition titled “PEC18”. Congratulating the 
winning team and their mentors, the VC UoT Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir said, “the students of  
Gwadar Campus marked history by clinching 1st position in competition where teams from  
universities all over Pakistan were participating. He vowed for creating more entrepreneurial  
opportunities for the students. He praised the effort of campus management and faculty members 
for improving the students hidden talent and enabling them to become entrepreneurs of the country 
to demonstrate their skills and talents in entrepreneurship development.” The mega inter-university 
Business Plan Competition was the 6th in the series of competitions in which more than 237 teams 
from eminent public and private universities from across Pakistan took part in the event, of which 
31 teams were shortlisted for the Grand Finale. The team “Zer-e-bojeeg” with business plan “House 
Boating in Bright City Gwadar” from Uot Gwadar campus not only shortlisted but also established 
their presence country wide by getting 1st position in Business Plan Presentation. The team compris-
ing on Ms Khalida, Noor Jahan, Syed Ul Nisa, Salman and Abdul Rahim of Commerce department. 
Earlier, the students of UoT Gwadar Campus also sealed the 3rd position in Kech Entrepreneurial 
Challenge “KEC 2018” organized by University of Turbat in main campus Ginna from April 3-4, 2018.

The students of UoT Gwadar Campus set another milestone
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Kech entrepreneurial Challenge-2018 is one of the mega event of University of Turbat which  
provides an opportunity to the capable students to begin their own business with new ideas to  
become a successful entpreneur in the World. In this event faculty of Economics, Commerce 
and management Sciences opened a new ways and path for the business students practically to  
implement their business ideas where more than 15 teams participated from all Balochistan.
KEC-18 were collaboratively sponsored by UoT, SMEDA, NRSP, EFU, RAB Construction, Petersham 
and Qamber Saleh Electric Store. In this event participants were provided meals, internet, transpor-
tation facilities and accommodation. In KEC-2018 there were 15 teams participated from all univer-
sities of Balochistan with new ideas where only three teams were given prizes as first, second and 
third  position. First Position got by Area-51 students of University of Turbat team ID is KEC18-001, 
Second Position obtained by three star Venture Team ID KEC18-006 students of University of Turbat 
and third position obtained by Palgar Wedding Planning Team ID KEC18-009 students of Subcampus 
Gawadar University of Turbat. The organizer paid special thanks to Dr. Shakoor Ahmed, Fahad Rahim 
and Dr. Adeel Ahmed honorable judges of Kech Entrepreneurial Challenge-2018.
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Federal Minister for Interior, Planning and Development prof Ahsan Iqbal along with Chinese  
Ambassador, Chairman COPHC, Project Director CPEC, Chairman GPA Dostein Khan Jamaldini,  
Director General GDA Dr Sajjad Ahmed and media team visited Gwadar Campus of Turbat  
University on 19th March 2018. He was on a visit to Gwadar for expediting the pace of economic  
development mainly Gwadar and CPEC related projects including establishment of Gwadar 
University under implementation.
Addressing in a ceremony at Gwadar Campus Prof Ahsan Iqbal said that a university will be  
established in Gwadar enabling the people of Gwadar and surrounding areas to take part in  
development activities. He said university campuses had been started in different parts of  
Balochistan including Gwadar, Nushki and Wadh. After establishment of a university campus in  
Gwadar, the people of the area are acquiring higher studies at their door steps. On behalf of Vice 
Chancellor Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir, Director Campus Ijaz Ahmed did the formal briefing to the 
visitors regarding one-year progress report of Gwadar Campus and presented the souvenir of the 
university and annual report 2017 to Federal Minister.

Prof Ahsan Iqbal visits UoT Gwadar Campus

Chief Justice Balochistan High Court (BHC) Muhammad Noor Meskanzai said, “providing modern 
education to our new generation is one of the biggest challenge our nation faces, our existence  
depends upon acquiring quality education in accordance with the needs of modern era”. He stated 
this during presiding over a high level meeting at UoT Gwadar Campus on 16th March 2018.
The meeting was attended by UoT Vice Chancellor Prof Dr Abdul Razzaq Sabir, Justice Muhammad 
Hashim Khan Kakar, Jistice Abdullah Baloch, Registrar BHC Rozi Khan Bareech, District and Session 
judge Fida Ahmed Tareen, Senior Civil judge Abdul Qadir Baloch, Member Majlis e Shora Mufti  
Abdullah, Judicial Magistrate Ghulam Mustafa Roonjho, Rregistrar UoT Dr Haneef Ur Rahman, Dean 
School of Law prof Dr Gul Hassan, Director Gwadar Campus Ijaz Ahmed, DC Gwadar Dawood Khan 
Khilji, and other high officials. Briefing the meeting VC UoT said that beside promoting modern and 
scientific education, Gwadar University is also aimed to play an important role in providing human 
resource to the CPEC related development activities in the region. He said that the Gwadar Campus 
of Turbat University is the foundation of Gwadar University.
Chief Justice also visited BS examination centers in Gwadar Campus and appreciated the efforts 
of university management for promoting quality education and transparent and cheating free  
examination system introduced by UoT.

CJ BHC presides over a meeting in UoT Gwadar Campus


